

## **General Information Memorandum**

ISD-GI 16-17

TO: ISD Employees

FROM: Marilyn Martinez, Income Support Division Director

RE: Selection of New East Dona Ana County Director

DATE: February 29, 2016

This memorandum is to announce the selection of Cherie Tucker as the new County Director for East Dona Ana Income Support Division office in Las Cruces.

Cherie embarked on her HSD career in June 2009. She was hired as an FAA I for the West Dona Ana ISD office and served in that capacity until June 2012 when she was promoted into an FAA II position. She filled the FAA II position until July 2014 when she was again promoted into a Line Manager position at West Dona Ana. On November 2015 she transferred to East Dona Ana as a Line Manager.

Cherie has several years of management experience outside of ISD. She served as General Manager for seven Subway sandwich shops from 2003 until 2009. She holds a Bachelor degree in Social Work from NMSU.

Cherie began her new duties on February 13, 2016. Please join me in congratulating and welcoming Cherie to her new position as East Dona Ana County Director.